
 

  

 

 
  

 

DATE: February 19, 2025 

 

TO: Board of Education 

 

FROM: Mrs. Kerstin Kramer, Superintendent Chief Learning Officer 

  

SUBJECT: Approve Proposed Revisions to Board Policy and Administrative 

Regulation 3100 Budget 
 

PRESENTED BY: Todd Rivera, Assistant Superintendent Chief Business Officer  

  ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

ACTION REQUESTED 

 

Approve proposed revisions to Board Policy and Administrative Regulation 3100 Budget. 

 

BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

 

Policy updated to clarify that regardless of the option chosen for budget advisory committees, 

representation of Governing Board members on the committee may not comprise a majority of 

the Board, since having a quorum participate in any committee would in essence create a Board 

meeting when the committee meets. Additionally, policy updated to reference NEW LAW (AB 

176, 2024) which provides that (1) attendance generated through an attendance recovery 

program will be excluded from the average daily attendance of the district, and (2) when a school 

is between base year eligibility determinations, any current or newly enrolled students who are 

eligible for free or reduced-priced meals may be included for purposes of the local control 

funding formula (LCFF). In addition, policy updated to reflect NEW LAW (SB 114, 2023) 

which requires districts that receive LCFF equity multiplier funding to include specific goals in 

the local control and accountability plan, and reference NEW LAW (SB 153, 2024) which 

provides that if a school which is otherwise eligible to receive LCFF equity multiplier funds is 

closed in the year in which the funds are to be allocated, that school is instead deemed to be 

ineligible, and any unspent funds provided are required to be returned to the California 

Department of Education. Policy also updated to clarify that the Board may approve a plan for 

meeting the district's long-term obligations to fund contributions to other defined pension plans 

such as the California State Teachers Retirement System in addition to the California Public 

Employees' Retirement System. 

 

Regulation updated to reflect NEW LAW (AB 721, 2023) which, beginning January 1, 2027, 

repeals the requirement to publish notification of the hearing date and location for inspection for 

the district's proposed budget in a newspaper of general circulation, and instead requires the 



 

  

 

information to be posted prominently on the district’s website homepage at least three days 

before the availability of the proposed budget for public inspection. 

 

The proposed revisions to Board Policy and Administrative Regulation 3100 Budget are being 

presented to the Board for approval as recommended by the model provided by CSBA. These 

revisions were reviewed by the Board on February 5, 2025. 

 

RESOURCES REQUIRED: N/A 

 

PREPARED BY:  Laura Rowe, Business Services Coordinator, for Todd Rivera, Assistant      

                                Superintendent Chief Business Officer     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachments: Compared Board Policy and Administrative Regulation 3100 Budget 


